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From the Pastor’s Desk…  
Today, I listened in on the meeting where our architect explained to a handful of contractors the issues 

around our soon-to-be-begin work to renovate our sanctuary to make it more accessible. He described the future 
ramp to make the chancel area accessible to all, building out the altar area so that it extends out to where the 
short wall that encloses the choir loft ends, and raises the floor area so that the children will be more visible 
during the Children’s Moment. But as I looked around the area, I was suddenly aware that before they could 
start to build the more useful space we’ve worked together to imagine and design, they would have to do some 
demolition. 

I had been forgetting that before they could build the new foundation we are all wanting for the sanctuary, 
they’re going to have to tear down the parts that are in the way, things that may have served us well in the past, 
but are no longer going to be helpful in creating the new design. As I think back on the hours of HGTV that I’ve 
watched with Susan (often not of my own choosing), I’m reminded that with every redesign and upgrade, first 
there’s always the demo, where the all too willing volunteers take out walls and old cabinets with sledge 
hammers before the next newer, better development can take shape. 

You’ve probably heard me describe a similar process that most seminarians experience when they follow 
their calling to serve God’s church to grad school to prepare to become ministers. Generally speaking, many 
first year seminarians – even those who paid attention in Sunday School and confirmation, who read their 
Bibles devotionally, and have kept pretty informed about the life of faith as spelled out in Scripture – go 
through a challenging period of disorientation in their introductory Bible classes, which has been described by 
some as “deconstruction.” 

They are faced with new information, things they never knew or had overlooked in their previous study of 
the Bible. Faced with this new information – that there are actually two different Creation narratives in the early 
chapters of Genesis, and they seem to contradict each other about the order and the relationships of the first 
humans (“what do you mean they’re not named ‘Adam & Eve’?”), or that Moses didn’t actually write the first 5 
books of the Bible, that the first three Gospels have a different sequence of events than those described in the 
one written last, John, and that scholars believe that not all of the letters ascribed to the Apostle Paul were 
actually written by him – some appear to lose faith in the process, some walk away from the Bible, religion and 
the Church altogether. 

Recently, a friend of mine going all the way back to high school who is currently an atheist, shared an anti-
faith meme on Facebook intended I’m sure to shock and stun the naïve Christian believer, titled “Christianity: 
12 Painful Facts.” Coming from an atheist blog, the article attempted to reveal startling truths that they believe 
would, if known to the common everyday Christian, drive us all from the faith we gather each Sunday to 
celebrate in worship. 

The first fact announces that Mark, the earliest Gospel, was written 40 or so years after the time of Jesus, 
not by one of Jesus’ contemporary disciples. Another “painful fact” tells us that the author of Matthew, written 
about 20 years later, borrowed extensively from Mark, and another lets out the secret that the four Gospels were 
not actually written by people named Matthew, Mark, Luke or John, but are actually anonymous writings. 
Another fact celebrates that numerous Biblical texts contain “forgeries, contradictions and errors.” 

The point of the article, driven home by the tone of the author seeking to present these “facts,” is that if silly 
Christians, like you and me, only knew how their Holy Book came together, and how limited the human authors 
were, and the kind of mistakes that they made, that we would all wake up from our delusional beliefs, abandon 
the Church and faith, and become rationalist/humanists just like them. 

So, I had two immediate responses to the article (well, three, but I can’t print the first words that came out of 
my mouth). First, is that I, as a Biblical scholar and teacher in the everyday life of our Church, not only was 
aware of these so-called secret, “painful facts,” but that I have always taught and preached about these things in 
my Bible study classes and sermons. They are well known to me, and to anyone who’s taken modern 
scholarship of the Bible seriously, and many of the theologians I have most relied upon in my personal faith as 
well as my professional life as a minister are people like Walter Brueggemann, Marcus Borg, Dominic Crossan, 
Bishop John Shelby Spong and others, who teach these very truths, and I’ve tried to follow their example of 
sharing the best known and most accurate academic research that I can lay my hands on with those of you who 
listen to me week after week in sermons and in Bible studies. 



My second response is that these so-called “painful facts and secrets” about the Bible would only distress a 
person if they believed that the Bible were some kind of Divinely dictated source material, expecting it to be 
untouched by human hands and the thoughts and lives of the cultures that developed them, often over centuries 
with the Hebrew Bible, that we call the Old Testament, and decades in the case of the New Testament. In the 
mainline Protestant movement, we have not talked about the Bible that way for a long, long time. In the UCC, 
we often say, “We take the Bible seriously, but not literally,” for this very reason. 

But it has occurred to me that many people in the UCC and other mainline Christian traditions have stopped 
reading the Bible for exactly this reason, becoming in essence illiterate when it comes to the texts that share the 
stories and experiences of God’s peoples that our very faith is built upon. Or perhaps they’ve stopped reading 
the Bible because of portrayed tensions between the real science and knowledge that shapes their lives, bringing 
them into tension with the way some Christians have demanded that Genesis be read as an explanation of the 
origins of things, resulting in places like the Creation Museum and the Ark water park, and a level of 
intellectual disconnect that feels unattractive, and silly. 

Or perhaps they’ve stumbled upon some of the more violent and cruel stories in the texts, like the one when 
the Israelites are told by God that they should go into the land of Canaan and kill every person and every animal 
that already dwells there… women, children, and livestock and pets. Why would anyone want to read that story, 
no wonder many people have stopped reading that book, right? It’s no surprise then that so many of our friends 
and neighbors have given up on organized religion, stopped believing in Christian texts and teaching, if that’s 
the God we’re told to pray to, one as cold and blood-thirty as that. Like a first year seminarian, the demolition 
of faith has left nothing behind that appears to be of any value. 

But many progressive Christians have come to an understanding of faith that puts those stories of violence 
into a context where they can be understood not as the way to live but as examples of the human failure to 
comprehend a God who calls all people into loving community. And, we have also learned that the purpose of 
these texts, at times mythic in nature, is not an attempt to give a thorough scientific explanation of God’s 
creation, they don’t tell us how it happened at the beginning of time, but rather reveal to us what God is always 
doing in every time. And, a perfectly reasonable approach to faith is quite compatible with science’s teachings. 
There is an approach to Christian spirituality that takes seriously our biblical narratives, yet is open-minded, 
reasonable and seeks above all to point us toward the person of God we see modeled in the life and teachings of 
Jesus, who calls us to love God and life, and our neighbors as ourselves. 

As C.S. Lewis once wrote, “It is Christ himself, not the Bible, who is the true Word of God.  The Bible, read 
in the right spirit and with the guidance of good teachers, will bring us to (Jesus).  We must not use the Bible as 
a sort of encyclopedia out of which texts can be taken for use as weapons.” 

The trick is, once you’ve done the work of demolition, once you’ve removed all that has proven 
unnecessary, unhelpful and in the way, you then have to take what is left, what truth, what meaning, what sense 
of purpose is worth retaining and begin to shape a new and meaningful expression of faith that is appropriate for 
these new and challenging times. 

In 2017, I will be offering one such opportunity, a book and DVD study 
called “Living the Questions; The Wisdom of Progressive Christianity,” written 
and prepared by David M. Felton and Jeff Procter-Murphy. The class, divided 
into three seven week periods, which will take place on Monday evenings will 
provide an opportunity for discussion around the 21 topics the book raises, and 
watch a smartly collected series of teachings from some of the leading voices in 
a more progressive expression of our Christian faith. It’s still a couple months 
away, but think ahead, isn’t it time to move beyond the demolition of old faith 
patterns that no longer give life, old ways of thinking and being that are 
ultimately unsustainable, and shape a new, smarter, wiser approach to faith that 
nourishes your spirituality, and gives meaning to your real honest to goodness 
day to day life? 

Your pastor & friend, 
Brian Q. Newcomb 

 
 



Notes from Rev. Michelle 
E.E. Cummings once said that “the most wasted of all days is one without laughter.”  So I thought I would 

start my article with a funny story about Thanksgiving. 
“A lady was picking through the frozen turkeys at the grocery store for Thanksgiving Day, but couldn’t find 

one big enough for her family. She asked a stock boy, “Do these turkeys get any bigger?” No, ma’am. They’re 
dead.” 

Every Thanksgiving, my family takes turns saying what we are thankful for and we do this before we dig 
into the delicious food.  This has become a tradition for us and we have done it on Thanksgiving for several 
years now.  But I often wonder why we are only doing this once a year.  Taking the time to give thanks is 
something that should be a daily thing.  Each day that we wake up; we should say thank you.  Every moment we 
take a breath, we should thank God for the air that we breathe.   

One of my favorite Progressive Christian writers is Anne Lamott.  She wrote a book entitled, “Help, 
Thanks, Wow, The Three Essential Prayers.”  In this book, she discusses the importance of keeping prayer 
simple.  She writes, “I do not know much about God and prayer, but I have come to believe, over the past 
twenty-five years, that there’s something to be said about keeping prayer simple.  Prayer is private, even when 
we pray with others.  It is communication from the heart to that which surpasses understanding.  Let’s say it is 
communication from one’s heart to God.”  Barbara Brown Taylor says that prayer “keeps our hearts chasing 
after God’s heart.  It’s how we bother God, and it’s how God bothers us back.  There’s nothing better than that.”   

What better way to chase after God’s heart than to have an attitude of gratitude and to look at the world 
around us with eyes of appreciation.  Anne Lamott describes this attitude as radical gratitude in the face of 
whatever life throws at us.  “Gratitude begins in our hearts and then dovetails into behavior.  It almost always 
makes you willing to be of service, which is where the joy resides.  It means you are willing to stop being such 
a jerk.  When you are aware of all that has been given to you, in your lifetime and in the past few days, it is hard 
not to be humbled, and pleased to give back.”   

As I reflect on what I am grateful for this holiday season; toward the top of that list is gratefulness toward 
belonging to a church family who gives back.  The list could go on and on with the many ministries that we 
participate in on a continued basis but I just wanted to take time to show gratitude for a few of the ways that 
David’s Church continues to make a difference in the world. Warm Wishes is one of the many groups in our 
church who is making a positive change in our community.   This group gathers to makes fleece hats, mittens 
and scarves for the homeless and/or needy adults and children and they produce thousands of items that go on to 
be dispersed through homeless shelters, food pantries and urban schools.   

We also serve a hot meal at Gateway Men’s Shelter every month.  Through this, we are living out words of 
scripture; “for I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a 
stranger and you welcomed me.”  (Matthew 25.35).    Not only do we give of our time and talents in a variety of 
ways but we also financially support organizations who are working hard to bring change to our world.  We 
support organizations like Daybreak, Artemis Center, and House of Bread.  For these and many other reasons; I 
am beyond proud to be a member of this wonderful church.   

Let me also express appreciation and deep gratitude toward Pastor Brian.  I am so proud to serve David’s 
Church alongside such an amazing leader and person of faith.  Pastor Brian models for me and the church a 
radical type of faith; a faith that doesn’t give up; a faith that stands strong even in the direst of circumstances.  1 
Thessalonians 5.18 tells us to “give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for 
you.”  Pastor Brian, thank you for the example that you continue to set and I look forward to many more years 
of ministry together here at David’s Church.   

So as we sit down to eat a delicious Thanksgiving meal with our loved ones this year; let us remember to be 
in an attitude of gratitude.  Let us give thanks in all circumstances.  Let us also continue to give back and 
continue to do our part in making this world a better place.  Anne Lamott reminds us that “awful stuff happens 
and beautiful stuff happens, and it’s all part of the big picture.”  It’s all part of this little thing called life.  Let us 
continue to give thanks and to embody an attitude of gratitude and as we do this we can model to those around 
us a different way of living and being in this world.   

Blessings to Everyone, 
Rev. Michelle Wilkey   



All Saints Day – November 6 
Sunday, November 6, is All Saints Day, when we will remember those who have gone to their rest in Christ 

in the last twelve months.  We will have a moment of silence at the sounding of each name, as we pause to hold 
close the life of this beloved one, we will light a candle and toll a bell in their memory.  On this Sunday, 
daylight savings time ends—we will turn our clocks back one hour, on Saturday night. 

 

 
 

Cottage Meeting November 6 
Come to the Sanctuary after second service to discuss the budget for 2017. The Deacons will present the 

preliminary budget and answer any questions. 
 

Daylight Savings Time Ends Sunday, November 6 
Don’t forget to set your clocks BACK one hour before you go to bed on  
Saturday, November 5. 
 

Veterans List 
In observance of Veterans’ Day, David’s Church will print the names of all its veterans in the bulletin 

November 6.  If you know of a needed�addition or correction to�the list as�printed last year, please contact the 
Church office�(434-2131) by November 2. 
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CE Needs Shepherds! 
 David’s is looking for volunteers to assist our licensed nursery care worker in the nursery. Rotation schedule 
is four weeks on and four weeks off.  It’s a great way to get to know our littlest members and rediscover the 
stories from the Bible.  Interested?  Contact Pam Storar at camiha@aol.com.  
 

 Joyce Lee’s Giving Tree 
 Joyce Lee started the Giving Tree 23 years ago with the help of the Mission Board.  
It was a cause very close to her heart, helping local, economically disadvantaged 
children, enrolled in the Federal pre-school Head Start program.  These children come 
from families where the holidays are made a little brighter by the help we give. 
 Starting November 13, the Giving Tree will be set up in Fellowship Hall.  The tree 
will be covered in children’s names, ages birth to 10.  On the tag, along with the name 
are race, age, gender, clothing size and two gift suggestions.  Please choose a tag from 
the tree and sign your name on the list next to the tree.  The list will be numbered to 
correspond with the tag numbers.  We ask that the wrapped gifts be returned to the 
church by December 4 with the tag attached.    
 If you have questions call Ellie & Anne Jones at 643-3194. 
 

Confirmation Class to Head to the Farm 
On Saturday, November 12, the Confirmation class will spend the morning volunteering at Learning Tree 

Farm in Dayton, OH.  Learning Tree Farm is a working farm that is committed to providing hands-on learning 
experiences for children and families in a traditional farm setting.  They host and educate school children, 
homeschool groups, parent groups, gardening clubs, and families throughout the year.  We will have the 
wonderful opportunity to assist in a family event that they are hosting.  It will be a wonderful way to spend a 
Saturday morning.   
 

Children to Make Bread for Pilgrim Feast 
During Sunday School on Sunday, November 13, the children will be making the 

bread that will be served at the Pilgrim Feast the following Sunday, November 20. Please 
dress your children in washable clothing, as the flour does fly on that day! 

If you’d like to be part of the fun on this special day, please call Debbie McCoy at  
299-9218. 

 

Annual Pilgrim Feast 
On Sunday, November 20, David’s Church family is cordially invited to attend the Annual Pilgrim Feast, 

which features: 
 Chicken-Vegetable Noodle Soup 
 Seven Layer Salad 
 Homemade Bread Made By the Sunday School Children 
 Pumpkin or Apple Pie 
 Coffee, Apple Juice, and Milk 
 and will be served by the Confirmation Class and SIGNS Youth Group 

As in the days of the first Thanksgiving when everyone brought something to the feast, we ask that you 
bring either an apple or pumpkin pie. You may sign up on the sheet in the Narthex, or call Debbie McCoy at 
299-9218. A free will offering will be received. 

 
 
 



Make-Up Directory Photo Sessions – November 11 & 12    
It has been over four years since our last church photo directory.  We are partnering with Lifetouch for this 

important project. Lifetouch is providing the directory at no cost to our church. If you missed the first round of 
sittings, they will be photographing our church families for make-ups on November 11 & 12.  If you have not 
yet signed up for your photo session, please contact me in the church office as soon as possible as we have a 
limited number of spots still available. 

Every family photographed receives a complimentary directory and an 8x10 portrait. For your convenience, 
all photography and portrait viewing will take place at our church with NO sitting fee. You will have a variety 
of poses taken. One pose will be selected for the directory. In addition to your complimentary 8x10, you will 
have the opportunity to purchase additional portraits on the day of your portrait session.   

Be sure to take advantage of the opportunity to be professionally photographed. We are looking forward to 
seeing you in our directory. 

Chris Wood 
 

Calling All Bakers 
The Fellowship & Hospitality Board is looking for anyone who would like to bake cookies, brownies, 

dessert bars, breads, muffins, etc. that we can freeze to be used for coffee time after second service. You may 
bake at any time that works for you. You may make as many as you wish; however 3 dozen would be plenty. 
Please make sure the baked goods are packaged for the freezer, label them for F&H and place them in the 
freezer on the top shelf. This way many people can enjoy a treat on Sunday mornings along with their coffee or 
lemonade. Contact Cindy Wheeler at 298-4262 or ljwheeler1971@gmail.com for any further questions. 

 

Holiday Food Basket In-Gathering 
I was hungry & you gave me food; I was thirsty & you gave me something to drink; I was a stranger & you 
welcomed me. 

--Matthew 25:35 
In November, you are invited to bring an offering of food—food that will go into the Thanksgiving and 

Christmas baskets for area families in need.  Last year we gave away 90 baskets between the two holidays, and 
we hope to do the same again this year.  We ask that you bring the food to the hallway outside of the church 
office. 

Items for the baskets include: boxed stuffing, mashed potatoes, and brownie mixes; canned green beans, 
corn, yams, cranberry sauce/jelly, gravy; disposable aluminum roasting pans; and contributions to purchase 
turkeys and hams.   
 We would like items for the Thanksgiving baskets no later than November 13, and for the Christmas baskets 
no later that December 11. 
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Interfaith Thanksgiving Reception 
Each year David’s participates in an Interfaith Thanksgiving Service along with Christ United Methodist 

Church, St. Charles Borromeo, and Temple Beth Or. This year it is David’s turn to host this service and 
reception afterwards.  David’s Fellowship & Hospitality Board is asking that you help us show David’s warm 
hospitality after the Monday, November 21 service.  A signup sheet will be posted in the Narthex beginning 
November 6.  You can bring your fruit, pie or other dessert item on Sunday, November 20 and leave it in the 
Narthex (the kitchen will be busy with the Pilgrim Feast) during office hours (9-5) on Monday, or you can bring 
it on Monday evening.  We thank you for your help in providing a pleasant and delicious time for our guests 
this evening.  Any questions, contact Jim Williams at 609-6105. 
 

Adult Education  
On October 30th, we welcome Amy Goldman from Crossroads Hospice.  She will be speaking about hospice 

and family care services, as well as volunteer opportunities. 
In 2015, Oprah Winfrey released a documentary mini-series entitled “Belief.”  “‘Belief’ searches the origins 

of diverse faiths and the heart of what really matters. From the epic to the intimate, webbed throughout each 
hour are stories of people on spiritual journeys, taking them to sacred spaces.”  Pastor Michelle has already 
shown the first episode and will be showing the other six episodes on November 13, January 29, February 19, 
March 12, June 25, and July 9. Plan to join us in the Adult Ed Room following the 9:50 service. 

 

Big Batch Buckeye Time 
 We’ll be making the Buckeyes November 10 starting at 9:00 a.m.  We’ll take 
orders ahead on Sunday mornings so you’ll have them fresh for Thanksgiving and 
Christmas.   
 We need lots of help!  It’s easy with food and fellowship included.  No 
experience is needed in this project.  Just come and stay as long as you can.  Sign 
ups for helping will be posted in the Narthex, and ordering your Buckeyes can be 
done at the table outside of Fellowship Hall.   
 Don’t miss out on getting your Buckeyes.  They hold up well in the fridge or 
freezer. Orders will be available for pick on the day of making for those who are helping.  All others can pick 
them up starting on November 13.   
 

Love Offering for the Pastors and Staff of David’s Church  

Each year the church says “Merry Christmas” to all members of our staff by offering them a Christmas 
check.  If you would like to contribute, simply place your contribution in the “LOVE” envelope provided in the 
pews November 20, November 27, December 4, and December 11 and return it to the church office, or place it 
in the offering plate by December 11. 
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Need Peanut Butter 
Please remember the kids in the Kettering Backpack Program this winter as we go to the grocery, to buy a 

certain number each week. That will be your own personal goal to see how many weeks in a row you 
remember.  Thanks to all of you who have been faithful contributors. 

Mission Board  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Nursery Coverage of Christmas Eve Services 
Due to the two religious holidays of Christmas and Hanukkah coinciding on the same day this year, our 

friends at Temple Beth Or may not be able to staff our nursery on December 24th this year.  Please consider 
keeping your children with you during the family-friendly early service or contact Becca Webb 
(rebecca.webb@wright.edu or 609-332-7648) if you are willing to volunteer in the nursery during any of our 
three Christmas Eve services.  Thanks! 
 

Sanctuary Improvement Project Update 
With all of your generous donations, plus the remaining pledge payments due, we have reached our goal of 

$50,000 for the Sanctuary Project!  
Please continue to pay on your pledges and know that your money is going to a wonderful cause. Thanks to 

all of you and a BIG Thank You to our Challenge Donor family for making our dreams come true with a new 
accessible and flexible sanctuary. 

With many blessings and much appreciation, 
Sue Walters and Becca Webb 

 

Technology Committee 
The Church Council is considering the addition of a Technology Committee to enhance all IT functions of 

David's Church.  We are looking for a few church members to help develop the framework for such a future 
committee.  Would you be interested in helping with this project? If so, please inform Brian 
(brian@davidsucc.org), Michelle (michelle@davidsucc.org), or Mike Morton (memorton@msn.com). Please 
respond by November 10th. 
 

Holiday Concert with Tim & Lyn – Sunday, December 4 th, 2:00 PM 
Lyn Morton and Tim Williams will be presenting their annual Christmas concert, “Peals 

of Joy!” on Sunday, December 4th at 2:00 in the sanctuary. They will be joined by several 
guests artists including Becca Webb, Tom Rodberg, and Mark Cross. We plan on performing 
several pieces from the Christmas classic, “How the Grinch Stole Christmas.” We hope you 
will join us for an afternoon of seasonal music to get you in the spirit of Christmas.  

 

Youth Handbell Choir 
A new schedule of performances and practices is being developed for the Youth Handbell Choir, 

which currently seeks a director. The Personnel Committee of the Board of Elders is preparing an updated job 
description. Parents and interested persons should watch Dateline and Sunday church bulletins for 
further information, which will be posted as soon as it's available. 

 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Emergency Fund 
Your donations to the Pastor’s Emergency Fund will help those in need throughout the year.  Due to the 

current economic conditions, there has been an increase in requests for distributions from the fund, both 
from individuals in the community and from members of David’s congregation. If you would like to make a 
contribution to the fund, please mark your check “Pastor’s Fund” and place it in the offering plate or mail it 
to the church office.  Thank you for your support of those in need. 



Up-coming Holiday Services  
·  Hanging of the Greens will begin on Saturday, December 3 when the Elders and all interested volunteers 

will gather to bring the decorations down from the attic and do much of the “hanging” in our sanctuary 
and around the church, then on Sunday, December 4 at the 9:50 service we will complete the process 
with explanations for our “greens” and prayers of blessing.  This year, we will have fewer decorations 
than normal due to the quick turn around for sanctuary renovation in January. 

·  Christmas Caroling to our Shut-Ins, after services on Sunday, December 11, with a lunch for all who 
plan to sing. 

·  Christmas Cantata at the 9:50 service on Sunday, December 18, and we are again offering a second 
performance that very afternoon at 2:00 pm, still in our sanctuary, to attract some who've been unable to 
attend on a Sunday morning. 

·  Our Blue Christmas – Longest Night of the Year – service for those who struggle with the forced joy 
and frivolity of the season – will be offered on Wednesday evening, December 21 at 7:00 pm.  

 

Holy Day Services As We End 2016 and Enter the New Year 
As the holidays approach, we want to acknowledge the challenge placed on some families when Christmas 

and New Year’s mornings fall on a Sunday. So we’ve made the following adjustments to our schedule. 
 

Christmas Eve services: 
 
Service for the Young & Young at Heart at 5 pm 
All of our Christmas services are carol rich, but this service emphasizes many of the ones more familiar to our 
children, and includes our closing Trip to the Manger where our children gather around the Holy Family of 
Mary, Joseph and infant Jesus, dressed as angels, shepherds and wise ones. 
 
Traditional Candlelight Christmas Eve at 7:30 pm 
This is our largest service, led by the Chancel Choir, and includes child-care and a children’s moment in the 
service. We close the service with “Silent Night,” sung by candlelight. 
 
Self-serve Christmas Communion will be set up in the Prayer Chapel for folk who wish to step in and make this 
part of their Christmas celebration, following the 5 pm service and before and after the 7:30 service. 
 
Acoustic Christmas with Communion & Candlelight at 10 pm 
The prelude for this service starts early with a Carol sing-along led by acoustic guitars, and the service will be 
led by guitars and piano, in a more reflective spirit as communion is offered by intinction at this service, 
followed by candlelight and “Silent Night.” And, we always close with the singing of John Lennon’s “Happy 
Christmas.” 
 
On Sunday, Christmas Day (one service) at 10 am 
This will be a jammie-friendly service for those who don't want to rise and "dress for church" but want to gather 
on the Lord's Day to share carols, conversations, and prayers of thanksgiving on this day of hope and peace. 
 

Gluten Free Communion 
Starting November 13, we are now able to offer individually wrapped, gluten free, communion wafers.  For 

those who are interested in enjoying their communion gluten free, please pick up a wafer, in the narthex, prior 
to service. 
 
 
 



 

November Birthdays 
1   Howard Winfield 
     Jim Farinet 
 Jean Schulke 
2   Raymond Johnson 
 Alex Lewis 
3   John Oda 
4   Ruth Widman 
     Lyn Morton 
 Wesley Bernard 
5   Pat Himmelberg  
 Audrey Thompson 
6   Kathryn Randall 
 Annebelle Click 
 Joe Aiello 
9 Will Bishop 
11 Claire Roess 
12 Paula Johnson 
14 Dan Deitz 
 David Dhanraj 
15 Warren Back 
16 Fred Schiller 

Hannah Storar 
 

 
17 Kaitlin Pickrel 
19 Louise Gaertner 
 Linda Smith 
21 Paul Dunlap 
 Emily Boggs 
 Andrew Vest 
22 Ruth Nelson 

Lois Alspach 
Todd Faulkner 
Sawyer Monk 

23 John Barnett 
24 Alan Schaeffer 

Colleen Gallagher 
Charles McCarron 

25 Mike Morton 
Brie White 

26 Debra Monk 
27 Robin Farinet 
 Anna Barrett 
28 Betty Jones 
29 Tom Beery 

 
 

Baptism 
 Diana Thompson was baptized at David’s 
Church, on October 2, 2016, by Rev. Dr. 
Brian Q. Newcomb. 
 

Deaths 
 Our sympathy to the family former 
member, Phyllis Jackson, upon her death, on 
June 19, 2016, in St. Louis, MO. 
 
 Our sympathy to Amy Thompson and 
family in the loss of Amy’s grandmother, 
Marlene Hancock, on October 11, 2016. 
 
 Our sympathy to the family of Rev. Carl 
Mohr upon his death, on October 21, 2016, in 
Phoenix, AZ. 
 
 Our sympathy to the families of Bob 
McCoy & Randy McCoy in the loss of their 
sister, Betty Wert, on October 27, 2016. 
 
 

Exciting Announcement About 
Owl Classes!!!! 

The Spiritual Formation Team at Harmony 
Creek, in conjunction with volunteers from David's 
Church, will offer sessions of Our Whole Lives 
(OWL) for students in K-1 and 4-5!   

The OWL sessions will be held on Sunday 
evenings at Harmony Creek Church from 5:30-6:30 
on the following dates: January 15, January 22, 
January 29, February 5, February 12, February 19, 
February 26, and March 5.   
 A mandatory parent meeting will be held on 
January 8, 2017 at 12:00pm at Harmony Creek 
Church.   

If you would like to register your child for this 
program, please see Pastor Michelle for a form to 
fill out.  All registration forms are due by December 
9, 2016.  Members of David's Church will pay a 
$25 registration fee to help Harmony cover the cost 
of supplies.   

For more information on the OWL program, 
visit http://www.ucc.org/justice_sexuality-
education_our-whole-lives 

For any more questions, please let Pastor 
Michelle know.  .



SUNDAY  
  

MONDAY                      
 

TUESDAY  
1 
7:00 & 7:30 PM 
Board Meetings 

WEDNESDAY             
2 
6:00 PM Yoga 
 
 

THURSDAY 
3 
11:00 AM-1:00 PM 
Knitters 
6:00 PM Adult Bells 
7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir 
 
 

FRIDAY  
4 
Bazaar Preview 

SATURDAY                 
5 
9:00 AM-3:00 PM 
Holiday Bazaar 
 
SONKA Fall Meeting 
@ Nashville UCC 
West Milton 
 

6 
8:30 & 9:50 AM Worship 
with Communion 
All Saints Sunday/ 
Veteran’s Recognition/ 
Cottage Meeting/ Holiday 
Food Gathering 
Gateway 
11:15 AM Second Hour 
7:00 PM Book 
Study/SIGNS 
Daylight Savings Time Ends    

7 
9:30 AM Warm 
Wishes  
10:30 AM Staff Mtg. 
6:30 PM CE Mtg. 
7:00 PM Romans 
Book Study 

8 
10:00 AM Quilting 
Ministry 
 

9 
6:00 PM Yoga 
6:30 PM Deacons 

�

10 
9:00 AM Buckeye 
Making 
11:00 AM-1:00 PM 
Knitters 
6:00 PM Adult Bells 
7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir 

11 
2:00-9:00 PM Church 
Directory Photos 
7:00 PM Game Night 
at The Grove 
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12 
8:30 AM Trustee 
Meeting  
10:00 AM-5:00 PM 
Church Directory 
Photos 
 

13 
8:30 & 9:50 AM Worship 
Consecration Sunday/  
Bread Making/ Holiday 
Food Gathering 
Food & Clothing Outreach 
11:15 AM Second Hour 
7:00 PM Book 
Study/SIGNS 
 

14 
9:30 AM Warm 
Wishes  
7:00 PM Romans 
Book Study 

15 
10:00 AM Quilting 
Ministry 
10:30 AM Staff Mtg. 
7:00 PM Council Mtg. 
 
 
DATELINE DEADLINE 
 

16 
6:00 PM Yoga 
 

17 
11:00 AM-1:00 PM 
Knitters 
6:00 PM Adult Bells 
7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir 

18 
 

19 
8:00 AM Men’s 
Breakfast @ Bob 
Evans 
 

20 
8:30 & 9:50 AM Worship 
Holiday Food Gathering 
11:15 AM PILGRIM 
FEAST 
7:00 PM Book 
Study/SIGNS 

21 
9:30 AM Warm 
Wishes  
10:30 AM Staff Mtg. 
7:30 PM Interfaith 
Thanksgiving at 
David’s Church  
 
 

22 
10:00 AM Quilting 
Ministry 
5:30 PM WHO Group 
 

23 
6:00 PM Yoga 
 

24 
 

25 26 
 

27 
8:30 & 9:50 AM Worship 
First Sunday of Advent/ 
Holiday Food Gathering 
11:15 AM Second Hour 
7:00 PM Book 
Study/SIGNS 
 
 

 

28 
9:30 AM Warm 
Wishes  
10:30 AM Staff Mtg. 
7:00 PM Romans 
Book Study 

29 
10:00 AM Quilting 
Ministry 
 

30 
6:00 PM Yoga 
 

   

 

���������	
�� �
��������	
�����
���������
������

��������������������������������������

OFFICE CLOSED 


